Minutes of the Meeting of Churchill & Sarsden Parish Council
held in the Village Hall on Wednesday 21st February 2024 at 7.30pm
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	Present: 

Peter Crudge

Alex Charman 

Dene Shadbolt

Juliet Edmondson

Rupert Ponsonby

Clerk: Helen Tomalin

Email: clerk@churchillandsarsden-pc.gov.uk
Website: https://churchillandsarsden-pc.gov.uk/
Apologies: Anita Hasler

Liz Leffman (OCC)

Declarations of Interest:  None

Opportunity for the Public to speak:  

Minutes of the January meeting were agreed and signed as a true record.
Matters Arising: 

- path around the Fountain –to progress in the Spring

- bus stop light – the supply has been reconnected. It was agreed to research a replacement light fitting. 

- damage to Sarsden bridge – with OCC

- feedback background for Lyneham Road speed restriction – LL not at the meeting to give feedback 

- Feastival grant payments have been received by both The Villager and Thrive NorthOX

- Emergency Plan for our Parish – in preparation

- discuss creating a Biodiversity policy – on-going. It was agreed to encourage less mowing of grass verges to increase the opportunity for bio-diversity.

- traffic calming – no reply from OCC Highways to request for site visit

- consider comments made re speeding and traffic calming – it was agreed to discuss this with Highways at the site meeting.

- consider adopting Civility and Respect Pledge – the councillors are considering the training aspect.

- blocked drains will be reported again, although there is a two year rota for drain cleaning

-Litter pick will take place on 3rd March

- Car Show - a formal request has been received for the 2024 Car Show to be held on the Green on Sunday June 9th with the erection of a Marquee on the Green the week preceding and the possibility of a village party the night of 8th June.

- cricket on the village green – May 18th, June 15th
- holes in the road need to be reported
- notification of the next Festival residents meeting on Tuesday 15th May

Planning Applications: 
~ Application Submitted:  

24/00128/HHD:  Stone Court 3 Langston Close - Conversion of part of the existing garage to living space, enlarge front dormer, install ground floor side glazed folding doors, add side and rear rooflights and fit air source heat pump 
24/00377/HHD: 3 Chillford Barns – Proposed widening of French doors in east elevation and installation of 2 additional rooflights in south facing roof
~ Applications Permitted:
23/02705/HHD: Gables Cottage - External alterations to main house and outbuildings including, erection of single storey side extension, link structure to outbuildings, addition of bat loft within garage and associated works (revised plans)
Ref. No: 23/02706/LBC: Gables Cottage - Internal and external alterations to main house and outbuildings including, erection of single storey side extension, link structure to outbuildings, addition of bat loft within garage and associated works (revised plans)
23/03262/CLASSR: Barn at Rynehall Farm - Conversion of redundant agricultural barn into an 8 Suite hotel with associated parking, reception and Stores and Meeting Room (prior approval approved)
~Applications Withdrawn: None

~ Plans Refused: None
~ Appeals: Bluewood on-going

Finance:
Payments received:  None

Payments made: 
Peter Dunford        Printing of Roundabout      £78.00

Annual grant payments to: 

Heritage Centre                               £750.00

The Villager                                     £750.00

Thames Valley Air Ambulance          £600.00

Lawrence Home Nursing                   £800.00

Witney CAB                                      £200.00

Volunteer Link Up                             £200.00

The Theatre                                     £500.00

Thrive North OX                              £200.00

Thanks have been received from Lawrence Home Nursing, The Heritage Centre, and Thrive NorthOx,

Payments due: 
WODC      emptying litter/dog bins (October – March)      £783.43

Balance at the Bank on 16th February    £45037.85
Playground Inspection

Monthly check has been completed and all is in good order. Surfacing needs raking and some weeding has been done.

Matters of Urgency:

-grass cutting around the village will start
- dog poo on the Green is again an issue

- the footpath around the William Smith triangle has been cleared. Thanks to Peter and Sue Crudge and David Notman. 
Date of Next Meetings:   
Wednesday 13th March

Wednesday 10th April – Annual Parish Meeting, followed by the regular monthly meeting 
Wednesday 8th May – Annual Meeting of the Parish Council – election of Chair and Vice-chair
There being no other business the meeting was closed at 8.40pm


Churchill & Sarsden Parish Council                       Date:                      Signed

